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PERSONALITIES IN FMA

|

DR. G. E. DALTON
Chairman, 1975-1976

Graham Dalton was recently appointed as Deputy Head of the.
Agricultural Economics Division of the North of Scotland College
of Agriculture, Aberdeen. A farmer’s son, he graduated with an
honours degree in agricultural economics from Newcastle University
in 1964 whereupon he studied for a master’s degree in the same
subject at Nottingham University. In 1966 he was appointed as
Lecturer in Farm Management in the Department of Agriculture,
Reading University, where he obtained his Ph.D. in farm manage-
ment in 1970. During 1970-71 he was seconded to the University of
Ghana to lecture in farm management. He was appointed a Council
Member in 1972 and has served as Chairman of the Education
Committee.
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FARM MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Tenth ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the
Farm Management Association held at the Cairn Hotel, Harrogate,
on Wednesday, 12th November, 1975.

THOSE PRESENT: Chairman — Dr. P. R. Street
Vice-Chairman — Dr. G. E. Dalton
Finance Chairman — Mr. B. P. W. Morris
Association Accountant — Mr. ]. F. Birtles
Secretary — Miss P. C. Jukes
Members — Approx. 120

I. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: W. R. B. Carter, P. ]. Ellis, J. M. Fort, ]J. N. Jones,
M. Kerrigan, L. Norman, J. S. Nix, P. Seligman, O. Swarbrick, D. L
Watkins, J. V. T. Wilson.

2. MINUTES OF NINTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The Chairman reviewed the minutes of the ninth annual general
meeting, which had been circulated to members in the FMA Year Book.
Mr. W. N. Lawton proposed that they were a true and accurate record
of the meeting. Mr. ]J. Collins seconded this proposal. There were no
matters arising.

3. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS AND BALANCE SHEET FOR YEAR ENDED 3IST MARCH,
1975.

All members had been circulated with the Statement of Accounts in
the FMA Year Book, and extra copies were given out at the meeting.
Mr. M. ]J. Davison proposed the accounts be accepted and approved,
Mr. G. O. Hector seconded this proposal.

4. CHAIRMEN'S REPORTS
i) Chairman's Report

Dr. Street reported that 1975 had been a successful year for the
Association, during which membership had continued to grow. Over
60% of the membership was farmers and farm managers.

Dr. Street thanked Mr. Rampton and his Farm Managers' committee
for the amount of work they had carried out in producing the
“Aids for Managers”, “Contract of Employment” and “Code of Best
Conduct”. He reported that over 72 enquiries for membership had
resulted from reports of this work being publicised through the kind
auspices of Philip Hassall, Editor of “Big Farm Management”.

Dr. Street also mentioned the success of the Association’s Stand at
the 1975 Royal Show using the Midland Bank caravan, which had
been loaned free of charge. This had also resulted in gaining some
twenty new members.

Financially, Dr. Street said, it had been a difficult year and with no
rise in the subscription for several years it had been difficult to cope
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with inflation. To stop the drain on the Association's limited reserves,
it had been decided to temporarily cease the sop payment to
branches. Dr. Street stressed this had only been a temporary measure
and branches that had been in difficulties without the payment had
in fact received it.

Dr. Street reported that the Appeal launched to fund a Technical
Director for the Association had been unsuccessful so far. However
discussions with various Trusts were still taking place and Dr.
Street felt quite hopeful that some financial assistance might still be
gained.

Dr. Street then outlined plans for a working party to look at the
direction of FMA and another was actively pursuing an idea of
opening the Professional Register, or something similar to offer
professional qualifications to members. The latter would hopefully
be linked to the British Institute of Management.

The Chairman then thanked all the members that had supported
the Association during the past year, his retiring members of Council,
Committee Chairmen and the Secretary, Miss Jukes.

ii) Finance Chairman’s Report

Mr. Morris spoke briefly to his report, namely that the Association
had completed its financial year with a slightly better than break-even
position, due to the very severest curbing of expenditure. Apart from
suspending payments to branches, the permanent staff had been
reduced to one and a change in offices had been made.

Mr. Morris paused here to give a very sincere vote of thanks to
Midland Bank Limited, who for the past twelve months had housed
the offices of the Association free of charge. Mr. Morris said this was
only a temporary arrangement and finance would eventually have to
be found for permanent office accommodation. Mr. Morris stated that
the annual conference usually produced a small profit which went a
long way to eking out the Association’s resources. The latter was
something however that could never be budgeted.

Mr. Morris ended his report by thanking the auditors, D. A. Owen
& Co.

iii) Education Chairman’s Report

Dr. Dalton said he had enjoyed his time spent as Education
Committee Chairman and had especially enjoyed the interviews of
delegates for the Massey-Ferguson Award. He said that regrettably,
the Agricultural Marketing course held at the University of Newcastle
had only attracted two applicants and as a result had been cancelled.

The Advanced Farm Management course at Reading University had
been oversubscribed which was a more healthy and cheerful situation
and more likely to impress the Directors of Massey-Ferguson, than
possibly the poor response of eight delegates who attended the
Seale-Hayne Labour Management Course. A member, Mr. W. N.
Lawton who had attended the Seale-Hayne course urged members to go
on this course and said he could not speak too highly of it. It was a
wonderful opportunity for anyone to learn the strategy of labour
relations and management. Dr. Dalton said most of the Seale-Hayne
candidates this year were at the Unit Manager level which his
committee had found most interesting and were most impressed
with their high calibre.
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Dr. Dalton was pleased to report that Massey-Ferguson had kindly
indicated that they would be increasing their £1,000 Grant to £1,500
in 1976.

Dr. Dalton said the A.T.B. were not going to make a direct Grant in
1976, but has recognised the courses so that delegates may claim
travelling and other expenses.

Dr. Dalton hoped that the Association would be liaising with the
Training Board during the next twelve months in identifying
management needs, which might mean a joint seminar to try and
establish such requirements.

iv) Conference Committee Report

Mr. Evans thanked the members of his committee for their support
in organising the 1975 annual conference. Mr. Evans said the FMA
conference committee not only organised the annual event but helped
with regional activities throughout the counties. He said that Berkshire
held a one day seminar each year, which was open to the national
membership, the Kent branch in alternate years.

A vote of thanks was accorded to Mr. Evans and his committee,

v) Farm Managers’ Committee

Mr. Rampton thanked the members of his committee for the amount
of work that they had combined during 1975. Mr. Rampton pointed out
that two of his committee, Messrs. Fort and Atkinson had given
papers at the conference that day. He welcomed a new member to
his committee, Mr. L. Wishart, a farmer from Sussex.

Mr. Rampton thanked I.C.I. who had printed the “Aids” for the
Association free of charge. He reported that an error had occurred
at the printers, however, in the title of “Aids for Managers” 1 and 2;
this should have read “Farm Management Aids”. This would be
corrected on the production of Aid No. 3. Mr. Rampton asked
members to let him have ideas for new “Aids” which would benefit
the membership. One new suggestion had been given to him entitled
“Interview Technique”.

Mr. Rampton asked that a vote of thanks be recorded to the
British Institute of Management for their assistance in the production
of the “Code of Best Practice” which had proved most popular with
members.

Mr. Rampton then stated that his committee had the agreement of
Council to make a reply to the MAFF Consultative Document on
Tied Cottages which proposed to exclude farm managers from any
future legislation. Mr. Rampton said his committee wished to make
the reply that apart from anything else, farm managers should
definitely be included in future legislation. No one present disagreed
with this.

Mr. Rampton went on to say that a member of his committee, Mr.
Drew, was liaising with “Big Farm Management” trying to finalise
plans for a questionnaire to be sent out to some 3,000 farm managers
in the form of a salary survey. He expected this to be underway in
the next few months, and hoped as many members as possible would
take part, as it would be completely confidential.

Finally Mr. Rampton said his committee was hoping to organise a
seminar with the help of the conference committee entitled “Providing
for Retirement”.
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vi) Journal Committee Report

Mr. R. G. Norman and Mr. R. ]J. Dancey, both speakers at the
conference, and members of the Journal Committee were present. Mr.
Norman was asked to carry a word of thanks to Mr. Nix, Chairman of
the Committee. Mr. Norman said the committee had very little
guidance from the membership as to whether the journal was to
their liking or if it could be improved. He said there was also a lack
of practical articles, none were forthcoming from the membership,
and he wished that members would rectify this.

Mr. Norman said the cost of the journal was going to be raised in
1976 to £1.00 per edition. This would only affect the 250 subscribers
outside the membership. Mr. Norman asked for articles, from managers
particularly. No practical article had been received from a member
of the Association for the past six years. He stated that the com-
mittee did not have difficulty in obtaining theoretical articles. Mr.
Simper, a member from Essex stated he thought the FMA journal was
the best one of its kind produced. There was much support for this
statement from the audience.

5. POSTAL VOTING AND REGIONAL STRUCTURE

Mr. Meyler a member of the FMA Council explained that he had been
asked by council to look into the question of postal voting. He felt that
before this could succeed a member had to know, or know of, the
person/s he was voting for. To this end Mr. Meyler felt that the
Association should split into geographical counties and regional meetings
held. Only in this way would members intermingle and become known
to each other.

Mr. Cowe a member from Scotland had produced with the aid of a
small committee, a document entitled “FMA — Where are you Going”.
Copies of this report, together with Mr. Meyler's report on the structure
of FMA were distributed to members present, for discussion. Mr. Cowe
spoke to the Scottish report, the purpose of which was to identify the
underlying criteria by which the effectiveness of FMA can be appraised
and to make general recommendations as to how it might develop to
the mutual benefit of FMA, its members and the community.

Mr. Meyler reported that he had been asked to form a small sub-
committee of Council to pursue this line of thinking and to define the
direction of the Association, its needs and objectives. Mr. Cowe had been
asked to join this committee which it was hoped would meet early in
the New Year.

Mr. Joyce proposed that the Chairmen's Reports be accepted. Mr.
Forster seconded this proposal.

6. FINANCE FOR 1976

Mr. Morris explained that £11,000 would be required to run the
Association from 1976 onwards. He said that most branch members had
to pay something like £1.00 to £2.00 per head to their local branch, on
top of their national subscription. Mr. Morris therefore proposed that the
membership subscriptions be raised to £9.50 per annum with £2.00 per
head back to branches. After a long discussion on the needs of the
FMA membership it was finally agreed that the subscriptions be raised
to £7.50 per annum with £1 being returned to branches.
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IT.

12,

THE FUTURE OF FMA

A long and lively debate took place about the future of FMA which
ended in a vote of confidence being proposed by Mr. James and seconded
by Mr. Buckley. The motion was carried.

The topics discussed included the issue of a technical director, the
location of the annual conference, branch subscriptions rates in relation
to the National rate, professional status, closer association with the B.L.M,,
regionalisation and services to members. On most of these issues there
was no general agreement but it was established that the main aim of
council for 1976 would be to try and obtain a technical director. It was
felt that a technical director could act as a catalyst to help run branch
programmes, obtain speakers and tour the regions. Failing this, one
member suggested that greater use be made of the services of past
chairmen and council members in order to maintain continuity and
contacts.

During the discussion it was frequently expressed that the Journal and
the annual conference were excellent. It was also suggested that a new
approach be made to the Kellogg Foundation for financial support.

It was also suggested that the minutes of the meeting be discussed at
the next council meeting.

ELECTION OF NEW COUNCIL MEMBERS

The Chairman reported that there were fourteen nominations for
seven places on Council. Five for four years, one for a one-year period
and one for a two-year period.

Ballot sheets were issued.

Mr. Davison, ex Finance Chairman of the Association, asked that his
nomination be withdrawn because he felt that members who had not
been on Council before should be given the opportunity to put their ideas
to the fore in the running of the Association.

The Chairman asked candidates to stand and say a few words about
themselves with other members speaking on behalf of those not present.

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS
Mr. Davison proposed that D. A, Owen be engaged once again as the
Association Auditors. Mr. Cockburn seconded this proposal.

. SEALE-HAYNE COURSE

Dr. Street gave the date of the Labour Management course to be held
at Seale-Hayne Agricultural College, Devon, as sth to oth April, 1976.

VOTE OF THANKS TO MIDLAND BANK
Dr. Street once again thanked Midland Bank for their support of the
Association in providing free office accommodation.

VOTE OF THANKS TO MASSEY-FERGUSON

) Mr. Lawton asked for a vote of thanks to be recorded to Massey-
Ferguson, he felt much regret that this had been omitted at the Annual
Dinner.
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13. VOTE OF THANKS TO RETIRING CHAIRMAN
Dr. Dalton proposed a vote of thanks to Dr. Street the retiring
Chairman. Mr. Birtles seconded this proposal.
There being no other business the meeting was then closed.

NEW COUNCIL MEMBERS

The result of the ballot was given the following morning :

J. M. Fort, Managing Director of Wold Farm Foods Ltd. Second time
on Council — 4 year term of office.

J. M. A. Evans, Lecturer at Hadlow College of Agriculture. Second
time on Council —4 year term of office.

G. O. Hector, Managing Director Lowther Park Farms Ltd., Penrith,
Cumbria. Second time on Council—4 year term of office,

C. Pink, Farm Manager, Arborfield, Berks.— 4 vear term of office.

P. ]. James, Regional Farm Management Adyiser, ADAS, Berks., and
Secretary of the International Farm Management Assoc.— 4 year term
of office.

J. Harkins, Senior Lecturer in Farm Management. Edinburgh University
— 2 vear term of office.

M. Kerrigan, Financial Director, Farm Partners Ltd.,, part of the
Nickerson Organisation, Lincolnshire.— 1 year term of office.

His Grace The Duke of Grafton’s

PEDIGREE ‘POLL’ HEREFORDS
Young pedigree bulls and heifers usually for sale

also
Strong, well grown crossing bulls at reasonable
prices

Visitors Welcomed

Apply R. G. E. Starling, B.Sc. (Agent),
Estate Office,
Euston,
Thetford,
Norfolk IP32 6HA.
Telephone : Thetford 3281.
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